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March 2, 2017 

Chairman, Tennessee Regulatory Authority 
c/ o Sharla Dillon, Dockets and Records Manager 
502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor 
Nashville, Tennessee 37243 

Barry Freedman 
55 Water Street, 32nd Floor 

New York, NY 10041 
(T) 212-359-5025 
(F) 212-701-8352 

bfreedman@mettel.net 

RE: Metropolitan Telecommunications of Tennessee, Inc. 
Revisions to Tennessee Tariff Number 1 

Dear Chairman: 

Metropolitan Telecommunications of Tennessee, Inc. ("MetTel") notifies the Tennessee 
Regulatory Authority that it elects to operate under market regulation pursuant to T.C.A. Section 
65-5-109 enacted in May 2009. MetTel was granted a Certificate of Public Convenience and 
Necessity to provide competing local exchange and interexchange services on May 29, 2009 in 
Docket No. 09-00047. MetTel respectfully requests cancellation of its Local Exchange Tariff 
Number 1, effective March 15, 2017. 

MetTel will replace its tariff with a publically available "Product Guide." The Product Guide is 
available on MetTel's public website via the following URL: http://www.mettel.net/tariffs.htrnl. 

Pursuant to Tennessee Regulatory Authority requirements, this filing is submitted both 
electronically (as a PDF) and via courier delivery service (an original and 1 copy) . In addition, a 
copy of this letter has been enclosed with a self-addressed stamped envelope. Kindly date-stamp 
this copy and return in the envelope provided. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. Thank you. 

Barry Freedman 
Regulatory Analyst 

cc: Sean Sullivan, VP Product Management and Regulatory Affairs 


